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Last Week’s Proceedings – 11th June, 2014  
 
President Jonathan started off the meeting at 1:05 pm and welcomed every Rotarian attending the meeting. He 
made a special welcome to DGN Dr. Peter Pang from RC of New Territories. He also welcomed back our PP 
Uncle John Kwok who had gone to US to visit his 104 years old mother. There were two guests Mr. Myron Yau 
who would be the speaker for today and his colleague Mr. Ronald Chan. 
 
There were three birthday boys / girl for today and they were Rtn John Yau, Rtn Dr. Freddie Wu and Rtn Teresa 
Ho. The birthday song was led by PP Uncle John Kwok with his sexy voice. 
 
President Jonathan made the following announcements: 
 
1. District 3450 has launched a PPE programme - Preserve Planet Earth campaign. Our Rotarian Raymond 

and Rotarian Charles are the PIC for the upcoming event on June 26th. The PPE initiative is asking 3 
volunteers to participate from our club in the WWF Coast Watch Programme, which will be held on June 
26th 2014. For members who are interested, please contact PIC Raymond and Charles before June 19th 
2014. 

 
2. District Installation 2014-15 will be held on Friday, 4 July 2014 at Regal Airport Hotel at 7pm.  Our club 

reserved a platinum table and one gold table. We will celebrate this memorable installation with great joy 
through music performance, wholesome food and fellowship. 

 
3. Rotaract Club of HKCCSU will have a service trip to Zhaoqing and have a visit to Zhaoqing Du Tao 

School from 22 to 24 June, 2014, members who would like to support the HKCC Rotaractors, please 
contact Dir William. 

 
 
                                                                                           
 

 

 
THE ROTARY CLUB OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST LTD. 

香  港  東  區  扶  輪  社  週  報 
Club 16340                                                          

District 3450 
Chartered on 06 April, 1954 by Charter President  

PDG (Uncle) John Yuen 



 
 
 

Rtn Raymond Chu had become a Paul Harris Fellow and President Jonathan invited DGN Peter to present a PHF 
pin to him. 
 
Then it was the EGM time for our Club and PE Norman took over the forum and briefly explained the background 
and the detail of the proposed resolution: 
 
- To adopt the amended Byelaws (passed pursuant to Article 33 (e) of the Articles of Association and change of 

the club due from $3,000 per half year to $3,500) 
- To change the regular meeting schedule for the first week of every month to a dinner meeting. 
 
Recording Secretary Rtn Avis Kong announced that there were a total of 21 members attended the meeting and 
had the quorum.  
 
There were some questions and clarification from members on the proposed resolutions and it was duly answered. 
 
Then PP Andrew took over to chair the EGM and the two resolutions were passed without any objection. 
 
The acting SAA IPP Nancy reported a total collection of $1,900 for the Red Box. 
 
The highlight of today program was the presentation by Mr. Myron Yau of HK BioTek.. 
 
Rtn Charles formally introduced the speaker and the subject of the talk was “The Fad Diets in Hong Kong”. 
 
Myron is a nutritionist and his company HK Bio Tek Ltd is from Seattle USA.  
 
The company has been set up in Hong Kong for over 10 years and has over 350 professional healthcare partners in 
HK and Macau. 
 
He first asked what did diet do for us?  i.e. for enough energy and for enough nutrients. Then it works out to: 
 
- What you eat 
- How much you eat 
- When you eat. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
He summarized that there were 5 main Fad Diets in HK: 
- Atkin’s Diet – eat meat but no carbohydrates 
- Juice Fasting Diet – only fresh fruit and vegetable juice 
- Mediterranean Diet – plenty of rice, noodles, grain products, vegetables, fruit and fish but less meat. 
- Vegetarian Diet – no meat, only vegetable and grain products 
- Raw Foods Diet – uncooked food, unprocessed and often organic foods 
 
According to Myron, all these diets have pros and cons and no single diet is suitable for everyone. 
 
However, he stressed that we should not try to stress on only a certain kind of foods. He said the secret of our 
National Leaders’ food diet was” 
 
- Small portion but frequent 
- A wide variety of foods 
- Daily physical activities 
 
Another area of specialist works for Myron’s company was to check on food allergy on people and the chronic 
symptoms associated with food allergies and how to prevent.  
During the question and answer time, Rtn John Yao asked about the usefulness of virgin coconut oil and PP Paul 
asked about the food diets for diabetes patients. 
 
Rtn Raymond then thanked our speaker and gave his personal viewpoint from a doctor perspective. 
 
Next week programme would be on the topic of “Peace Forum”. 
 
President Jonathan formally closed the meeting at 2:05 pm and proposed a toast to RI coupled with RC of New 
Territories and Hong Kong Island East.  
 
END 

 
LAUGH FOR THE WEEK 

 

Subject: Blair & Cameron Joke.  
  
Tony Blair and David Cameron somehow ended up at the same barbers shop. 
As they sat there, each being worked on by a different barber, not a word was spoken. 
 



 
 
The barbers were both afraid to start a conversation, for fear it would turn to politics. 
As the barbers finished their shaves, the one who had Blair in his chair reached for the aftershave. 
Blair was quick to stop him jokingly saying, "no thanks, my wife, Cherie, will smell that and think I've been in a 
brothel." 
The second barber turned to Cameron and said, "How about you" Mr. Cameron?" 
Cameron replied, "Go ahead; my wife doesn't know what the inside of a brothel smells like". 
 
 

       
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Tung Feng Bulletin for 11 June, 2014 

  
(L to R)DGND Eric Chin and DGN Peter Pang PP PE Norman Lee, Guest speaker Myron Yau of 

HK Biotek and AG Heman Lam 

  
(L to R)Dr. Freddie Wu, PP Norman, Dr Raymond 

Chu, & Newest member, Rtn Chris Kyme. 
Three Doctors in our Club,  Dr’s. Tony Loy, 

Freddie Wu and Raymond Chu. 

  
Pres. Jonathan leading our meeting for today PE PP Norman conducting our EGM today 



  
(L to R)Rtn Jason Chiu and Dr Tony Loy (L to R) Rtns. Teresa Ho, Kevin Leong and PP 

Paul Chan 

 

, with 

 
(L to R) PP’s Stephen Liu, Andrew Chen, & Rtn 

Jason Chiu. 
PP John Kwok sitting with guest Ronald Chan 

from HK Biotek. 

  
(L to R) Dir William Wong, IPP Nancy Yee, & Dr 

Raymond Chu. 
(L  to R) Rtn Chris Kyme, Rtn Charles Man and 

Dr Freddie Wu. 



  
Pres. Jonathan presenting Dr Chu his Paul Harris 
Pin, witnessed by DGN Peter Pang and DGND 
Eric. 

Pres. Jonathan pinning Dr Raymond Chu 

  
Today’s birthday boys and girl cutting their cake 

are Dr Freddie Wu, Teresa Ho and John Yao. 
Today’s guest speaker Mr. Myron Yau giving us 

insight into nutrition. 

 
Group photo of our meeting of 11 June, 2014 

 
 
 
 


